Retired Employees Association of Orange County (REAOC)

September 26, 2018
Regular Board Meeting
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                                     MINUTES

           REAOC Board of Directors’ Meeting

                           OCERS Hearing Room

2223 Wellington Avenue, Santa Ana

Wednesday, September 26, 2018
2:00 PM
I. Called to Order at 2:00 PM by REAOC Co-President, Doug Storm   
Present: Linda Robinson, Doug Strom, Sara Ruckle Harms, Bill Castro, Larry Leaman, Robin Mattocks, Gaylan Harris, John Iagjian and Frank Eley.  Also, in attendance is Barbara Voelkel, and Ilene Bárcenas, Executive Director. There is a quorum.  

Absent: Rebecca Guider 
II. Directors & Officers Insurance




Bill Castro discussed the e-mail vote for the increase in the Directors and Officers insurance.  Stephen Pettee recommended at the last REAOC Board meeting that we increase the coverage to $2 million.  An e-mail was sent September 9, 2018 that stated “REAOC's D & O policy has a limit of $1 million and that limit may have been in effect since the policy was initially issued.  This policy protects REAOC Board members against lawsuits and judgments caused by their actions or inactions.  I {Bill Castro} believe it would be prudent to increase the policy limit from $1M to $2M.  Such an action would increase the annual premium from $971 to $1443.  Because the premium is due before our next regularly-scheduled Board meeting on Oct 10, please plan to meet after the Sept 26 luncheon to discuss, and hopefully approve, the increased policy limit and increased premium.  As an alternative, we can avoid a Sept 26 post-luncheon Board meeting if enough of you feel comfortable with this change and let me know your concurrence by responding to this email.

FYI--We are still waiting for the insurer to respond to the cost of increasing the policy limit on REAOC's General Liability policy from $1M to $2M.”  The majority of the REAOC Board members agreed to this increase in coverage.

A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Robin Mattocks to increase the Directors and Officers insurance to the amount of $2 million with the appropriate premium.  Motion carried.
III. Entertainment for December luncheon

Sara Ruckle Harms has been in touch with Jason Harney, the director of the Madrigals from Aliso Viejo High School, the group who performed at our last holiday luncheon.  She proposed that we finalize a commitment for them to perform for this coming December’s luncheon.

A motion was made by Linda Robinson and seconded by John Iagjian to have Sara Ruckle Harms contract with the Madrigals at a rate of $500 to perform at our December holiday luncheon.  Motion carried.
IV. OCEA Health Fair Suckers Purchase
Ilene Bárcenas, Frank Eley and Barbara Voelkel all attended and participated in the OCEA Health Fair on September 11, 2018.  In advance of this event, Doug Storm purchased See’s suckers to hand out at the Health Fair.  In addition to handing out the suckers, REAOC representatives had an opportunity to share our membership information with many hundreds of attendees.  Frank Eley stated that OCEA estimated the attendance to be approximately 2,000 persons.
A motion was made by Linda Robinson and seconded by Sara Ruckle Harms to reimburse Doug Storm up to $700 for the purchase of the suckers for the Health Fair.  Motion carried.

V. Lunch options for the Health Fair


Ilene Bárcenas shared that she received a lunch menu from Mile Square Park for the Open Enrollment meetings that will be held on Wednesday, November 7, 2018.  She will share these at the next regular meeting and also share the selections with the County Employee Benefits who will obtain orders for the luncheon prior to the event as requested by Mile Square Park catering.  Rebecca Guider, Sara Ruckle Harms, Frank Eley, Robin Mattocks, Ilene Bárcenas and Linda Robinson will attend the open enrollment meetings to represent REAOC.

Action Item:  Ilene Bárcenas will send the menu to Employee Benefits and ask for their selection of lunch entrées to be received no later than Friday, November 2, 2018.  Employee Benefits will also share the menu with the vendors so that they may order their lunch by this deadline date.
I. Hemet Luncheon

Linda Robinson and Doug Storm will not be able to attend the October Hemet luncheon as it conflicts with the CRCEA conference.  Frank Eley, Sara Ruckle Harms and Larry Leaman are currently planning to attend on behalf of REAOC.

II. CRCEA Conference



The fall CRCEA conference will be hosted by Marin County on October 15-17th.  Ilene Bárcenas, Linda Robinson, and Doug Storm will attend the conference.
VI. Adjournment.  
A motion was made Linda Robinson and seconded by Sara Ruckle Harms to adjourn the meeting at 2:49 PM.  Motion carried.  
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